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Visitation at hospitals, medical offices suspended to safeguard 
patients, staff 
 
Effective March 24, Baptist Health is suspending visitation at all of its hospitals and allowing only 
essential caregivers to accompany patients for medical appointments or tests. There will be limited 
exceptions. 

For the past two weeks, Baptist Health has been progressively restricting access to its hospitals and Baptist 
Health Medical Group offices to protect patients from the COVID-19 virus. 

At the hospitals, there will be limited exceptions, allowing one healthy visitor or companion for: 

 Patients under age 18 (must be a parent or guardian). 
 Women in labor (birthing partner). 
 End-of-life patients (clergy). 
 Hospice or end-of-life patients (visitor). 
 Dependent patients who require assistance (caregiver). 

Those allowed to visit or accompany a patient will be screened prior to visitation, which may include having a 
temperature taken. Only one visitor or companion for a patient may be in the hospital at one time. 
  
Baptist Health is encouraging everyone to use their personal electronic devices to communicate with their 
loved ones in the hospital using virtual means, such as FaceTime or Skype. 
  
For Baptist Health Medical Group offices and outpatient facilities, a single essential caregiver will be allowed 
for: 

 Child under age 18 (parent). 
 Dependent adult who requires assistance (caregiver). 
 End-of-life patient (determined on case-by-case basis). 

Other recent measures taken by Baptist Health include postponement of elective surgeries and of certain 
diagnostic screening tests. 
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